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May 13, 2020 

Dear Parents, 

As you may be aware, schools will be resuming instructional activities as of the week of May 11th, 
2020.  Students will be receiving weekly communications and educational plans from their 
teachers for the remainder of the school year.  
 
Educational Plans 
The pedagogical activities in this new phase will be communicated to the students in the form of 
online teaching, email or phone calls when necessary. Although the learning activities remain 
optional, students are highly encouraged to submit their work and assignments. The work 
submitted, although not formally evaluated, could have a favourable impact on the students’ final 
grade.  We especially advise students who had poor results in the first two terms to take 
advantage of this opportunity in order to demonstrate that they have acquired the necessary 
competencies and skills required to be promoted. 
 
Report Card 
The Ministère de l'Éducation et de l'Enseignement Supérieur (MEES) has mandated Quebec 
schools to provide opportunities for students to consolidate the learning that was covered in the 
first two terms of the school year. The ministry has asked teachers to use their professional 
judgment to base their final mark of the year. This final mark will be comprised of the first two 
terms, all the evaluations that occurred before March 13 and any work submitted during the 
school closure. According to the MEES guidelines, students in Secondary I to III will receive a 
report card indicating a Pass or Fail. Students in Secondary IV and Secondary V will be given 
marks as percentages. We are awaiting further directives from the ministry. 
 
We realize that you may still have several questions regarding the end of the current school year.  
We will update you further as more information becomes available.  Please be assured that our 
school team is working diligently to ensure that our responsibilities towards our students are being 
met despite these difficult and unstable times. 
 
Please find with this mailing the modalities regarding the deployment of the instructional support. 
 
On behalf of the entire school team, we would like to extend our warmest wishes for continued 
health and well-being. 
 

 

Kind Regards,   

Steven Rebelo 
Principal 
Lester B. Pearson High School   


